Preliminary
Town of Stoddard

Zoning Board of Adjustment

Minutes of Meeting June 20, 2019

The meeting was called to order by the Chairperson at 7:31pm.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Jason Kovarik.

Members present: Chairperson Jason Kovarik, Vice Chairperson Curtis Taylor, Franz Haase, Bud Record, Herb Healy

Members absent: 

Alternates present:  

Others present: Compliance Officer Harry Power, H. Scott Ballinger

Hearing 

· Applicants H. Scott and Michelle Ballinger #2019-0521 Special Exception for a detached, two bedroom ADU (Accessory Dwelling Unit) that will be less than 1000 sq-ft., on property located at 3780 Route 123 North, in Stoddard, NH 03464.  Tax Map 408, Lot 4. Notice of the June 10th Site Visit and this evening’s Hearing were posted in the May 30th edition of the Keene Sentinel. Letters of Notice were sent to the applicant and abutters, and posted on the Stoddard Town Web Site and at the Stoddard Town Hall on May 20th.
· The chairman invited the applicant to speak.  Scott spoke stating they will remove the current garage on the property and replace it with a new one with a two-bedroom apartment above it.  They will also update the 40-year-old septic system. 

· Herb Healy questioned the septic system.  Mr. Ballinger stated the current septic system is approved for 3 bedrooms, so technically they could leave it as is.  However, knowing the age of the system they choose to construct a new system approved for 4 bedrooms. After completion, the residence will have three bedrooms.  

· The Chairman read requirements for an ADU from the Stoddard Community Planning Ordinance. 

· The Chairman read the applicant’s responses to the Special Exception form. Applicant supplied a picture showing what the new building may look like.

· The Chairman asked if there were any questions or comments. There were none.  Bud Record made a motion to approve the Special Exception. Herb Healy seconded the motion.  The motion passed with all of the Board voting in favor of the Special Exception.

New Business

· Highlights and takeaways of the 2019 Planning and Zoning Conference.  

      a.)Discussed members using reply all on emails as it may be construed as a meeting.

      b.) Use of the New Hampshire Municipal Association as a resource to support members of the 

      ZBA.

· Chair and Vice Chairperson elections

      Franz nominated Jason as the Chairperson. Bud seconded the nomination and all voted in favor.

      Curtis is stepping down as the Vice-Chairperson do to health issues. He nominated Franz as

      the new Vice Chairman. Bud seconded the nomination, all members voted in favor.

· The updated Policy & Procedures need to be put onto the Town Website.

Minutes of April 18, 2019 Meeting

· The minutes were accepted as read.

Minutes of May 16, 2019

· The minutes were accepted as read.

Minutes of Site Visit of June 10, 2019

· The minutes were accepted as revised. (The sentence speaking on the enlarging of the bedroom to the main building was not pertinent to the Special Exception and removed from the minutes. Correction made that there will be one approved septic system on the property.)

Correspondence/Reports

· Reviewed the ZBA budget to date

Old Business

· None

A Motion was made by Bud to adjourn.  Jason seconded the Motion. The Motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.  The next meeting will be July 18, 2018 at 7:30 p.m. at the Stoddard Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen Ellis

Secretary to ZBA

